
Governor DeSantis signed Senate Bill 1786 on June 21, 2021.

Many of the changes are now effective and others have specific due dates or 

effective dates. Please refer to the previous Legislative Update shared for a 

breakdown of the changes and associated dates.

NICA has advised that it is immediately prepared to begin making the 

payments and offering additional benefits to families as outlined in the 

bill. You should have been contacted by NICA individually and provided 

instructions on how you would like to receive the payment.  If you have not 

been contacted by NICA or have not yet responded to the request, please 

contact NICA @ 850.488.8191.

Sincerely,

Tasha Carter

FL’s Insurance Consumer Advocate 

Office of the Insurance Consumer Advocate 

Florida Department of Financial Services 

200 East Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399

YourFLVoice@MyFloridaCFO.com

Follow me on Facebook and Twitter: 

@YourFLVoice

www.MyFloridaCFO.com/Division/ICA
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